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The Resident       

147-159 Charles Street 

West Perth    WA  6005 

 

 

 

 

Dear Resident, 

 

 

Re: Parking Permit  

The Mews, 147 Charles Street, West Perth Strata Plan - 5629 
 

Permit parking in the Ivy Street visitor parking area comes into effect on August 1st 

2013, and as such all vehicles parked in this area must have a valid permit displayed 

at all times to avoid a fine or being clamped/towed. 

 

Permits will be mailed out via registered post this week.  If you are an owner/occupier 

you will receive your permit via registered post to this address.  If you are a tenant the 

permit will be mailed to your property manager or owner depending on who is listed 

as the contact for mail. 

 

If you have not received your parking permit by August 1st and are a tenant please 

speak to your property manager or landlord.  

Alternatively if you are an owner/occupier please email 

manager@themewswestperth.com.au or call Exclusive Strata Management. 

 

Please make sure you are aware of parking terms and conditions.  These are available 

on parking signs, or on the website.  

http://themewswestperth.com.au/parking 
 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

Laura Chapman 

Exclusive Strata Management  

For and On Behalf of the Owners of 147 Charles Street, West Perth 

 

Enc. 

mailto:manager@themewswestperth.com.au
http://themewswestperth.com.au/parking

